Governor Ron DeSantis

The Capitol, State of Florida

400 S. Monroe St.
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0001

Dear Governor DeSantis,
Donald Dillbeck is scheduled to be executed in Florida on 23 February. He was sentenced to death in 1991 after the jury voted 8-4 for the death penalty. That sentencing scheme was ruled unconstitutional by the US Supreme Court in 2016.

Since trial, Donald Dillbeck has been diagnosed with a neurological disorder that has been described by medical experts as “functionally identical” to the criteria that the US Supreme Court recognized in 2002 as requiring exemption from execution of people with intellectual disability.

I urge you to grant Donald Dillbeck a reprieve and to work to ensure his death sentence is commuted.

Sincerely,

